RECEWVED

June 10, 2013
JUN 13 2013
. CITY OF MESA
City of Mesa CITY MANAGER'S
Chris Brady, City Manager OFFICE
PO Box 1466

Mesa, AZ 85211
Dear Mr. Brady

The Boys & Girls Clubs of the East Valley ~ Grant Woods Branch
has been serving youth and teens in the City of Mesa since 1986. We
currently serve more than 1,300 members a year at this location and run a very
successful Charter School with 230 students in Kindergarten through eighth
grade. Mesa Arts Academy is an Excelling School and has received the
qualification of an A+ School. In 1995 the City of Mesa and the Boys & Girls
Club signed an agreement where we leased the property at 221 W 6™ Ave,
Mesa, AZ 85210 for $1 a year. QOur lease expires December of 2013.

Please consider this our official request asking the City of Mesa to
transfer the Title of this property to the Boys & Girls Clubs of the East Valley.
We will continue to use this property to service the youth and families in the
community. Currently we operate out of a 29,000 square foot building and
five portable units. We are looking to build additional facility to include
permanent classrooms and learning areas for the school. In order to pursue
our long range plans it would be a necessity to show ownership of the
property in order to receive financing and support from our denors.

We are aware that the City of Mesa has accomplished this transfer of
title for a couple of our non-profit associates; New Leaf and The Marc Center.
We will make sure that The City of Mesa continues to have a presence in our
facility. Currently we hold neighborhood meetings, have a strong relationship
with the police and fire departments and work with many of the other
community groups that focus their efforts in this much needed area of Mesa.

I look forward to discussing this opportunity with you at your earliest
convenience. Thank you again for your continued support of our organization
and our goal to help make Mesa the best community in Arizona.

Sincerely,

Rormpor Clors

Ramon Elias

President/CEQ

Boys & Girls Clubs of the East Valley
ramone(@clubzona.org

480-820-3688

GREAT FUTURES START |

BOYS & GIRLS CLUBS

OF THE EAST VALLEY

Program Service Center

1405 E Guadalupe Rd Ste 4

Tempe, AZ 85283

Tel 480.820.3688

Fax 480.820.4093

TTY: 711
www.clubzona.org
facebook.com/clubzona
twitter @boys_giris_club

BRANCHES

Apache Juncfion Branch
480.982.6381
aj@clubzona.org

Compadre Branch-
Chandler

480.899.8302
compadre@clubzona.org

Gila River Branch- Komatke
520.550.1113
komatke@clubzona.org

Gila River Branch- Sacaton
520.562.3890
sacaton@clubzona.org

Gilbert Branch
480.813.2020
gilbert@ciubzona.org

Thunderbirds Branch-
Guadalupe

480.897.6247
thunderbirds@clubzona.org

Grant Woods Branch- Mesa
480.844.0963
grantwoods@clubzona.org

Ladmo Branch- Tempe
480.858.2400
ladmo@clubzona.org

North Tempe Branch
480.858.6500
nt@clubzona.org

Queen Creek Branch
480.358.3769
qe@clubzona.org

Stevenson Branch

480-472-9071
Stevenson@clubzona.org

CHARTER SCHOOL

Mesa Arts Academy
480.844.3965
maa@clubzona.org




